
WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened 
by the passing of William (Bill) Garrod, a retired City of Mississauga captain, who passed away 
on Friday, December 1, 2022. 
 
AND WHEREAS Bill was a firefighter for 30 years with the Mississauga Fire Department, and 
retired as Captain and decorated officer. 

AND WHEREAS Bill was beloved husband, married for 30 years, of Anne (nee Brown) Garrod 
of Lindsay and pre-deceased by his first wife Edna (nee Ellis) in 1991, Loving father of William 
Garrod and his wife Vicki of Fenelon Falls, Glen Garrod and his wife Laura of Brampton, Sherrie 
Coulter also of Brampton, Barbara Rodger and her husband Willie of Marsville and sadly pre-
deceased by daughter Cynthia Beaupre (2011) and his infant son Brett.  Loving grandfather of 8 
grandchildren and 7 great-grandchildren. 

AND WHEREAS he was a supportive friend to many, and he will be deeply missed. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the 
Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Garrod family. 
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